WERA 1005 “Western Rural Development” Multi-State Coordinating Committee

2006-May-23
Minutes
· John Allen opened the meeting, welcomed the participants, and set forth the goals of the meeting. These goals were: (a) to review our objectives and responsibilities to NIMMS, (b) to overview recent research from our departments and other colleagues on economic and civic entrepreneurship, (c) to work towards extending the scope of the committee by thinking of other potential participants to recruit, and (d) to develop research plans and directions.
· Rang Narayanan and Paul Rasmussen informed us of the Committee’s responsibilities:
a. Provide minutes of our meetings

b. Provide state reports and annual reports of the committee which detail accomplishments. These reports should:

List all publications

List all presentations

and

List all extension accomplishments by objectives and include impacts the state participants have been responding to.

c.
Complete Appendix E

· Paul Rasmussen informed described a successful example of civic entrepreneurship in Utah: a local initiative to get SDAT (Sustainable Development Assessment Team) to do an assessment of the Cache (sp?) valley. The idea, in part is develop plans that take into account economic development goals and agricultural and environmental issues, and to shape zoning policies and practices accordingly.
· Governance: John Allen (USU) was elected Chair; Thomas Harris (UNR) was elected Vice Chair; and Mariah Evans (UNR) was elected secretary. The next meeting of WERA1005 will be held in Louisville, Kentucky in conjunction with the Rural Sociological Society meetings, August 10th to 13th; details to be determined. The meeting subsequent to that will be held in Nevada, date and location to be determined.

· The greater part of the meeting was devoted to state-based reviews of rural economic development research with special reference to economic and civic entrepreneurship.
· The reviews of research presented in the morning revealed that existing research provides valuable background, but that  research is urgently needed which brings together the different thriving but patchy traditions. For example there is considerable work on the individual-level determinants for entrepreneurship, and there is considerable work at the county level on aggregate determinants of entrepreneurship, but there is no existing substantial project which brings together comparable county-level (or other regional-level) and individual-level data into an integrated model which would allow us to examine many interesting questions including:

a. the influence of  contextual factors on individual entrepreneurial behavior for diverse social and economic groups, 
b. the return on investment for individuals and governments, both in monetary and quality of life terms, and 
c. the degree to which socioeconomic composition interacts with regional-level characteristics to affect entrepreneurship startups, failure rates, and success indicators. Roger Coupal and Thomas Harris have undertaken to work on secondary data to advance the regional analysis, producing results that are of interest in their own right and as contextual indicators for the multi-level analyses to come. 
· Also discussed were the individual-level aspect of the multi-level work and decided to work towards doing an integrated survey, but there was some diversity of opinion about when to proceed and what preliminary work needed to be done.  It was decided to assemble: 

a. all our existing questionnaires (and those of any colleagues to which we have access) that bear on economic and civic entrepreneurship; 
b. all the information we have evaluating the measurement properties of the questions used in those surveys, 
c. examine both the questions and data (where relevant) from Don Dillman’s statewide rural surveys

d. any topics that need pursuing that may require additional developmental work or pretesting. To this end, all participants are urged to deposit relevant materials with the secretary and these matters will be discussed further at the next meeting in August.
· It was noted that qualitative work suggests that zoning may play an important role in entrepreneurship, but that no prior research has set out to develop a systematic scheme for measuring relevant dimensions of zoning policies and practices. This could be a really exciting area, with strong implications outside academe, but will need to begin from square one. 
· Also discussed were funding sources, including NRIs.

· There is a need to add members to the committee. The secretary will circulate a memo reminding us who volunteered to follow up whom.
· The participants thanked John Allen for organizing the meeting and the meeting adjourned.

